                 Biogaian Meeting Minutes 10/23/2018
Present: 
	
	Sadhana, Mary, Susie, Helen, Brian, Laura, Hyra, Elizabeth, Anita, Brent, Jacob

Anita's Forest Stewardship Proposal


Anita has a proposal for working on forest stewardship this winter. She sent it out via email. The committee set aside $1900 in the 2018 budget for Forest Stewardship. $1783.61 is unspent. She proposed that she be paid $1600 for her labor and $183.61 for supplies to work on forest evaluation and recommendations. She will develop a long term plan, assess forest health and do research. She will present information on Laminated root rot and invasives. She emphasizes that we need to understand the forest ecosystem before we think about its care and future. She suggested creating an herbariumshowing all of the species located in the forest. Her work would include community engagement and education. She will develop recommendations for care and plans for the future.

Comments/question from the committee;

We should only pay for this research if we have the $ and labor to carry out the recommendations/ restoration plan. What human power is available here?

How big is the scope?

What would it cost if a Forrester came to evaluate our forest? re there entities (for example, County Extension) that would do an evaluation for free?

The ("Deliverables") are really important.

Someone who is here and aware of our resources will give a more realistic plan.

There was a general feeling that though an herbarium would be nice it would be very time consuming to produce. Desire for Anita to focus on the long term plan and evaluation of the current forest state.

The forest is in mentioned the reserve fund - does that mean there might be funds available for restoration?

UW has great resources which Anita can draw on. Anita will connect with UW professors and students.

It was suggested that the Snohomish County Conservation District may have technical and other resources for this project

How will we sequence the work? What is the best use of our money and labor?

The forest is a complex system, an oasis, a treasure, full of life! How do we care for something this complex?

We need to be sure there is an emphasis on putting plans into action. 

Compensation should be tied to deliverables

Ian's Proposal
Ian presented a proposal for a Fall/Winter internship that would cover Oct. - April.  Summary of his proposal: This would be both a learning experience and work in the garden. A community sponsor would be needed. For this internship Anita has offered to be his sponsor. The intern would commit to 20 hours per month of labor. Food costs would be absorbed by the food program. The intern will find his/her own housing and if that housing is in the community a rental fee will be assessed.

comments:

Helen, Elizabeth and Laura all expressed a need for Fall/Winter help and spoke highly of Ian's work as a summer intern.

The committee decided to pay for 2 months of Ian's food costs while a formal discussion of a Winter Internship program continues.

Concern was raised about the number of hours being proposed. For example, if Ian were to get several hours of training on a particular task (example, pruning), would he do enough pruning to justify the mentor's time away from performing that task him or her self?

There is a desire by the committee to standardize and create a structure if there is to be a new program in the winter. To develop criteria and create an application process, specify the work hours and lay out winter tasks.

What would be the difference between this and a work trade? Should we just pay someone v/s create a new program?

Who will provide the learning opportunities that Ian is looking for?

What value will this internship provide - 20 hours a month is not very many hours.

We need to work on a Decision Board Proposal to present to the community. In the meantime, Ian will proceed to offer 20 hours/month of working the garden, pay his rental fee and participate in the food program.

Report From Community Meeting - Land Discussion
Helen and Hyra are working on summarizing the community input on Land Stewardship. Thus far, it is not clear whether or not there are obvious top priorities.

Many commented on the high quality presentation and the very energetic and positive response from the community. The community got an idea of "the big picture". After we look at the data we can begin to prioritize. Perhaps we should capitalize on the creative , enthusiastic, participation of folks who might attend a round table for future discussions.

Goats
Elizabeth will administer vaccines once/year

Brent will administer worming product

We will keep and eye on the goats hooves. Elizabeth, a very experienced goat care person, does not think the hooves need to be trimmed. We will keep an eye on them and if they do need it at some point Elizabeth is happy to do it.

Biogaians will pay for the vaccines and worming medicine.

New goat panels and posts ?

 At a future meeting we will discuss round tables, priorities, our budget (2018), brush removal and invasives removal priorities. We may need to assign a sub - committee to propose a 2019 budget before our next meeting as time is getting short. Please let Laura know what you think of this idea and whether or not you would be willing to be on such a team.

NEXT MEETING NOV. 6     Laura is facilitator,          is scribe

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Klepfer
